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March 1, 2011

Steven W. Suggs

Chief Financial Officer

Gadsden Independent School District

Dear Mr. Suggs:

As discussed, GISD is in the process of leasing approximately 2,616 square feet of office and conference room space in the Gadsden Administrative Complex to a private organization.  You mentioned that the space is being leased for $3,000 a month including utilities, and that the lease term is May 1, 2011 to June 30, 2013. Based on this information, the lease results in a square foot charge of $13.76/square foot.
GPI is an international trade counseling and project management firm. The company focuses on advising public and private sector business entities interested in globalizing their product/services. As part of my responsibilities for GPI’s business consulting group, I am both experienced in and have reliable knowledge about market values and rental values for commercial and office properties located in and around the Santa Teresa area.  I regularly research and stay informed of current market and rental values in the Santa Teresa area as part of the information I regularly provide clients who may wish to locate their business near the Mexican border.
Being familiar with industrial and commercial real estate prices in the Santa Teresa/Sunland Park region, I am currently seeing lease rates range from approximately $8.50/square foot to the $18.00/square foot range at the upper end. Therefore, the $13.76/square foot lease rate appears to be a reasonable market value rate for the region. I am not sure what the prospect’s monthly utility bills will be, but the floor space itself is well within the market range. 
I hope this information is helpful to you and GISD.  Please let me know if I can assist you with any other issues.

Sincerely,
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Jerry Pacheco

President
www.gpiinc.biz


